2019-02-12 AC119 Gunship Association Board Conference Call Minutes
1
The meeting was called to order at 8:03 EST by MD. Members in attendance: MD, JH (Ellen), DW, RL, 
LF, GS, CM, JD, WL, CW and ES. 
2
Secretary Report: The Board approved the minutes of the Jan. 12, 2019 teleconference call.

3
Treasurer Report: DW- We have $22,760.00 in account #8815, $5,243.11 in account #1106 and 
received 
$1,105.75 from PayPal for a total of $29,108.99. The Treasurer's Report was approved as presented by the 
Board. MD commended LF on the excellent job he did on the Association History Project report. LFs report 
high-lights all the special projects that the Association accomplished. MD 
commented that with no large 
projects being planned, the Board should consider investing in itself.
4
Quartermaster Report: GS - We have already sold eight AC-119K models. GS will not stock these models in 
inventory, but will update the Web site so they can be purchased in the future. GS was brought up to date about 
communication with Norm Evans since he has not heard from him. Gus has a Shadow Coin that Norm needs to 
obtain to present to the new Commander of the 73rd SOS.
5
Membership Report: ES - receive eight new Life members, seven new Annual members and one 
Honorary member. ES and Roy Davis have contacted 41 AC119 gunshippers, five were deceased. DW, ES and WL will work out the most efficient method of handling membership application and dues payments.
6
Media Manager: ES is working on reconciling and organizing video files.
7
Website: WL Liz is amazing. She has found a list of things that Wayne and her needs update. She is also 
checking our website software modules that are no longer supported, and must be replaced. This issued is 
a internet-wide problem.
8
Facebook: ES membership is up to 559. 
9
Salt Lake City Reunion update: CW- Andrea is helping with two tours. CW will coordinate a visit to Hill AFB and the museum. CW will have tables setup in the hooch for various organizations to present materials and information to attendees. Volunteers' are needed for the auction, registration table, and hootch monitoring. Alan Olson, as speaker, was discussed. MD will find out what his topic will be, and if acceptable, get assurance that his talk will not exceed 20 min. Sponsorships and donations are still being pursued to offset the reunion cost to attendees. CW, MD and WL have a two page reunion announcement with details ready for a late Feb newsletter flash message. WL commented that this reunion is at a higher-end facility, and that the Association’s financial “carry over” has grown and can be used to fund future reunions.
10
President's Varies: MD - LF did a great job on the history of the Association. It will be put on the website.
11
Newsletter: Major error - Don Luke was not on the meeting announcement to this meeting. Sorry Don. MD 
will make an official apology. RL will send Don the minutes, and MD will assure that Don is on the 
distribution list for the March meeting.
12 
 Last Orbit: No comments
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13
 Next board meeting: Tue. March 12, 2019, 8pm EST 

14
Adjournment at 9:16 pm 
